
Santa Barbara LAFCO 

Report on 2016 CALAFCO Annual Conference 

“Orchards to Oceans:  Balancing California’s Diversity.” 
October 26-28, 2016  

December 8, 2016 

INFORMATION ITEM NO. 1



Conference Review 

• The 2016 CALAFCO Annual Conference was held at the Fess Parker 
Doubletree Hotel on October 26-28, 2016 

• The theme for the conference, “Orchards to Oceans:  Balancing 
California’s Diversity,” set the stage for the three-day event. The 
Conference was a great success and many accolades were received 
from attendees. 

• A Conference Evaluation from participants confirmed its success. 

 

 

 

 INFORMATION ITEM NO. 1



Highlights of the Conference included the 
following: 
 
• Mobile Workshop and Special Events:  The Mobile Workshop featured 

a tour of the Ever-Bloom Flower facility in Carpinteria.  Many thanks 
to Eduard Van Wingerden, the owner, and Commissioner Jeff 
Moorhouse, for organizing the tour.  This was followed by a guided 
tour of the Bradbury Dam.  County Water Agency Manager Fray 
Crease and a representative of the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation briefed 
the participants on the effects of the drought and the area’s plans for 
future water supply. There were over 90 conference participants on 
two-buses, making it the largest ever CALAFCO Mobile Workshop.   
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Conference Opening and Welcome: 
 
•  The conference welcome and opening was preceded by the Colour 

Guard from the Los Prietos Boys Camp and Academy and the Santa 
Barbara Sheriff Pipe and Drum Corps. 

 

• A number of CALAFCO dignitaries opened the conference, including 
John Leopold, Chair, CALAFCO Board of Directors, Sblend Sblendorio, 
Chair, CALAFCO Conference Committee, and Pamela Miller, CALAFCO 
Executive Director.  Santa Barbara Mayor Helene Schneider graciously 
welcomed us to Santa Barbara. Santa Barbara LAFCO Public Member, 
and past CALAFCO Board Member, Roger Welt, welcomed the group 
on behalf of Santa Barbara LAFCO.    
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Wednesday Evening Event: 

• The event featured the traditional Beer and Wine Competition.  Many 
LAFCOs from around the state provided samples for judging.  The 
most prominent entries to date include Santa Barbara, San Luis 
Obispo, Napa, Sacramento, Sonoma, and Mendocino, and other 
counties.  Unfortunately, Santa Barbara LAFCO’s offering only ranked 
third in the white wine competition.   
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Thursday Luncheon Keynote Speaker: 

• The Commission, and Coast Hills Federal Credit Union, sponsored the 
Thursday, October 27, 2016 Keynote Address by Jean-Michel 
Cousteau, by making a donation to his non-profit “Ocean Futures 
Society.”  This was truly a conference highlight for those who 
attended 
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Thursday Evening Awards Banquet: 

• The Awards Banquet was a great success with many LAFCO 
Commissions, Commissioners, and Staff receiving well-deserved 
awards to exemplary service and accomplishments.  
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Special Thanks: 

• Although CALAFCO, Santa Barbara LAFCO, the Conference Program 
Planning Committee, and the Host Committee, are to be 
congratulated their efforts in making the conference a success, many 
thanks also go to Jacquelyne Alexander and Michael Allen for their 
efforts in participating in “behind the scenes” activities.  The success 
of the conference is due in large measure to their outstanding work. 
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